February 6, 2015

Dear Praying Friends,

"So by what ritual does Jesus save us?"
I have talked to Bori several times about the Lord.
Although he is always busy, he makes some time
to listen as I try to explain the truths of the
Gospel. As a lifelong Buddhist, Bori is having a
hard time understanding that simple faith is all



Ready for soul-winning!

that is required for salvation. Unlike in Buddhism, there is no ceremony or rite than we can perform to gain merit before God - we must just humble ourselves and trust Him. Please pray that God will help Bori to understand this, and that He would help me to be able

to explain the gospel clearly.

Every month, we request prayer for health and safety. This past month, we saw those prayers answered in a big way. While we were away from our house, someone tried to break in. Although they picked one lock and damaged another, they were unable to actually get into the house, and we lost nothing. We are extremely thankful for the Lord's protection and to those who have been praying for our safety. In the hands of the Lord, we are confident and secure.

The Lord continues to bless as we have opportunity to teach young people, share the gospel to the best of our ability, and continue in discipleship Bible studies. Please continue to pray for the Lord's strength and enablement in these endeavors as well as for Nikki and our unborn child's health.

Yours in Christ,

Matt and Nikki Brown

Romans 15:20-21

Prayer Requests

- Health and Safety
- Language Learning
- Relationships and witness with neighbors
- Noeun and Naikim growth in Christ
- Wisdom in planning

Nikki's Notes

As many of you know, we are expecting a new baby girl to arrive sometime within the next four weeks. Our plans have changed, however, on the location for her delivery. Because Cambodia is still considered "thirdworld" in their medical care, we were initially planning to take a trip to Thailand, where medical care is well known for being top quality. After much prayer and consideration, though, we've decided to stay in Cambodia. There is a brand new hospital here in the capital city that we've been very impressed with thus far. We also have the option to be quickly flown to Thailand for any emergency situation. There are a couple other missionaries who have stayed here and had healthy deliveries, and we believe God has led us in this direction. I do, however, covet your prayers for a safe delivery and for a healthy baby girl to be born at God's appointed time.

Interested in receiving this electronically? Subscribe online @ brownstocambodia.wordpress.com/partner-with-us